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BRANCH REBATE SCHEMEBRANCH REBATE SCHEMEBRANCH REBATE SCHEMEBRANCH REBATE SCHEME    
 
You may be aware that the branch receives a financial rebate 
according to the numbers of national MMOC members who 
attend the monthly clubnights. We therefore need to update 
our records so that we can take advantage of this scheme. 
Please would you advise Des Waller (or any Committee 
Member) of your MMOC membership number and renewal 
date and make sure that you sign the attendance sheet at the 
clubnights.   Thank you. 

MARKHAM GARAGE 
 

� 01202 522140 
168 MARKHAM ROAD, CHARMINSTER 

BOURNEMOUTH, DORSET, BH9 1JE 
 

SPECIALIST IN SERVICING & REPAIRS 
TO CLASSIC & VINTAGE VEHICLES 

 
PROPRIETOR: ARTHUR COX 

THETHETHETHE    BESTBESTBESTBEST    SELLINGSELLINGSELLINGSELLING    MORRISMORRISMORRISMORRIS    MINORMINORMINORMINOR    MAGAZINEMAGAZINEMAGAZINEMAGAZINE    

www.minormonthly.co.uk S
u
b
s
c
ri
p
ti
o
n
 h

o
tl
in

e
: 

0
1
3
0
5
 2

6
6
3
6
0
 

Printed by: Adding Value Solutions, Unit 66, Alloa  
Business Centre, Whins Road, Alloa, FK10 3SA. 

And Laurel Bank, Harts Lane, Burghclere, Newbury, RG20 9JN. 
M : 07768 653017 T : 0870 360 7000 F : 0870 360 7001 

E : stephen@addingvaluesolutions.co.uk  - W : www.addingvaluesolutions.co.uk 

This car was spotted in 
the ‘Red Hall’ at the 
Sparkford Musuem when 
we went to the National 
Rally this year. That looks 
like an ‘MM’ grille, doesn’t 
it? The car is, I believe, a 
Turner– chassis number 
003 with a Lea-Francis 

engine. The car was 
built for Ken Rose, son 
of the owner of the Lea 
Francis car company, 
using one of the 8 early 
larger Turner chassis. 
(Amazing what  you 
can find out on the in-
terweb isn’t it?) 
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Dorset Branch of the Morris Minor Owners Club 

Helping to preserve the post war Morris Minor in the  Dorset area and beyond 

The MMOC Dorset Branch  
was founded in 1977 by Graham Melly and chaired in the early days by Aubrey Batt. It is a Branch of the National 

Morris Minor Owners Club but has its own accounts and organisation (see Constitution for further details) We 

meet on the first Wednesday of every month (7:30 for 8:00) at the Bournemouth Electric Club, Broadway 

Lane, BH8 0AA. We have an active calendar of events throughout the year – particularly in the Summer months 

when we attend many rallies and other shows. The monthly Clubnight is an opportunity to meet the other enthu-

siasts and enjoy a presentation or other activity organised by the Committee.  

 

Membership currently costs £10 per year, £12.50 for family member-

ship. 

Please ask Branch Secretary if you  require a copy of the Dorset Branch 

Constitution .For more details contact Laurie Blewer on  01202 

522673 or John Jenkinson on 01202 576690 Advertising: Cars or 

spares for sale or wanted £5 per entry (Free to members). Traders 

advertisements: £30 per year. 

FFFFRONT COVER RONT COVER RONT COVER RONT COVER     
Chairman, John, heading off towards our Aubrey Batt Run desti-
nation in early summer in the Taupe 2 door  FDL 141D (which is, 

incidentally, on the market again due to timewasters.) 

http://www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk 
Or   http://homepage.ntlworld.com/brian.wood13/index.html 

Committee Members 2008-09: 

President: Graham Jarvis (07914 637429) 

Chairman: John Jenkinson (01202 576690)  

Secretary: Laurie Blewer (01202 522673, 07947 525884) 

Treasurer: Jacky Wood (01202 573501).  

Membership Secretary – Des Waller (01202 573403) 

Events Organiser/H&S Supervisor – Neville Gerry (01202 

747687) 

Newsletter /Website Editor: Brian Wood (01202 573501) 

( brian@dorsetmmoc.co.uk ) 

Non Committee posts: 

Raffle Coordinators: Chris Tilley and Val Palmer 

Spares Manager: John Bainbridge (01258 458749) 

Regalia Manager: Richard Cyster – (01202 526660) 

Catering Executives:  -Sue Blewer, Lyn Gerry 
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POWER WASHERSPOWER WASHERSPOWER WASHERSPOWER WASHERS    
All types of KARCHERKARCHERKARCHERKARCHER 
power washers, steamers 

and accessories. 

Contact SonnySonnySonnySonny: 

07761 277380, 
email: karcherpower@yahoo.co.uk    

MAIN AGENT MAIN AGENT MAIN AGENT MAIN AGENT upgrades, repairs, parts & accessories 

MORRIS MINOR REGALIA MORRIS MINOR REGALIA MORRIS MINOR REGALIA MORRIS MINOR REGALIA ---- DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH     
Our Branch Regalia stock is managed by Richard Cyster  and is available at clubnights and our outdoor 

events. (The stock list is also shown on the website www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk) 

 

Polo Shirts −various sizes / colours: £12 each 
Baseball Caps: £9.50 each 

Fleeces £20 
Beanie Hats  £8.50 

Assorted Greeting Cards Packs of 6: £7.00 per 
pack or £1:35 each card. 

Christmas Cards Packs of 4, 2 designs 
available: £2.85 per pack 

Large Cards −Asst £1.50 each 
Picture Mugs − £5.99 each. 

Dorset Branch Mugs − £5.99 each 
Beaulieu Money Boxes £5.00 each 

Coasters £1.99 each 

Placemats £4.99 each 
Mousemats £5.99 each 
Keyrings £1.99 each 

Ceramic Traveller Money Box £12.50 Ea 
Ceramic Egg Cups £5.00 ea 

Morris Minor Parking Signs £ 7.50 each 
Morris Minor Car Stickers £ 1.00 each 

2008 Club Event DVD £3.00 
2007 Photo CD of club events £2.50 

30th Commemorative Photo CD Album £2.50 
Branch Keyrings £1.00 each 

Postcards of Corfe £0.50 each 
Model Morris Minors − £3.50 each. 

BULL MOTIF SPARESBULL MOTIF SPARESBULL MOTIF SPARESBULL MOTIF SPARES    
TEL/FAX:01386 831755 FAX/ TEL:01386 831716 

Email: bullmotif@btconnect.com 

Reardene Workshops, Cleeve Road,  
Middle Littleton, Worcs, WR11 5JR 

Mail order – same day despatch. Mention 

MMOC number  

CCCCHA I RMANHA I RMANHA I RMANHA I RMAN ’’’’ SSSS  R R R R EPOR TEPOR TEPOR TEPOR T     

Good evening and welcome to clubnight. Another year gone and the AGM is 
here again. I would like to thank all my committee for all their support and 
the members for their help over the past year. I think the year has gone well 
with a good rally, general run and clubnight activities – the membership 
reached an all-time high of 181 members (inc. family members). I hope you 
all enjoyed the clubnight with Phil Traves on antiques last month.  There 
were some good and interesting items brought along. Don’t forget to book 
your christmas dinner and dance tickets with Jacky for  28th November. 
Also let us have your names for the Mistletoe Meander at the West Moors 
Bowls club on the 27th December. Put you names on the list tonight if you 
are interested. Booking slips available next month. 
In 2010 I am looking for new ideas for stalls at the Rally and also for speak-
ers at clubnight. Also lets have club run and activity ideas please. Please let 
me or the committee know. We are sorry about the delay in issuing the 
newsletter last month, this was due to postal problems. We are grateful for 
the support of the adverisers in the branch newsletter. We would like some new advertisers since some ex-
isting ones have ceased trading, so if anyone has a business or knows of a company who may be interested 
please let us know. The costs is £30 for one year (November – October) and includes entries on the website 
and rally booklet. The Wessex Car Club is arranging a day trip to the NEC Classic Car Show in Birmingham 
on 13-15th November on a coach. Anyone interested, please ring Doug Cronk on 01202 894713 .  
Good Motoring, John. 
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Please let me know if you no longer wish your ad to be included in the newsletter/website. Editor. 

FFFFOROROROR  S S S SALEALEALEALE  &  W &  W &  W &  WAN TEDAN TEDAN TEDAN TED  &  C &  C &  C &  C LUBLUBLUBLUB     NOT I C E SNOT I C E SNOT I C E SNOT I C E S     

 

P 
& 

1B Telford Road, 
Ferndown Industrial Estate, Wimborne, Dorset, BH21 7QN 

A 

Diagnostics 
and repairs – 
all makes. 
Workshop: 
01202 877700 
Mobile: 07836 
629027 

Parts made or re-
paired for Classic 
Vehicles 

3, Telford Road,  
Ferndown Industrial Estate, 

 Wimborne, Dorset, BH21 7QN. 
Tel: 01202 871143 
Fax: 01202 897045 

FOR SALE: 
1955 Split screen 4 door saloon in 
Black. Original condition, no MOT and 
needs some attention. £1,100. Contact 
Helen Pescod 07717 046931 Wareham 
0909 

FOR SALE: 
1966 Morris Minor, 1 year’s MOT, Rose 
Taupe with red interior, 62,000 on the clock 
from new, £2,500 John J on 01202 576690 
0709 

FOR SALE 
Trailer (Small) 3’ x 4’ with wooden sides and 
back trailer board with electrics and triangles 
etc, £55 John J on 01202 576690 0709 

FOR SALE: 
Pair rear wings (metal), Front Grille Panel 
(fibreglass), Internal gearbox cover plate. 
(metal), all for MM or series 2 minors. 
Offers considered 
Neil Mitchener  
01202 660652  or 07754 761255 0809 

FOR SALE: 

2 Modern front reclining / Adjustable 
Front seats in light blue vinyl. 
They cost £279 each when new. Wil 
accept £100 each. Des Waller 
01202 573403  0809 

FOR SALE: 
Back seat for Traveller (1968) in red vi-
nyl and good condition. Offers. Contact 
Mike Dart on 01202 883545. 0909 

WANTED: 
Parts for 1970 Morris Minor Van. Front 
bumper complete, front grille, LH & RH 
stainless steel door surrounds (c/w quarter-
lights) and front door handle assemblies. 
(Door parts are common to 4-door) 
Tony Ware 01202 471372 0909 

FOR SALE 
Dorset registration PTK 210 on retention 
removed from exported vehicle. Dealers are 
charging about £1300. So how about £650 
with all fees paid for transfer. I even have 
the black number plates if you want them. 
 Dave Walker 01202 877972 or 07810 
124039909                             0909 
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MMOC Dorset Branch Newsletter 

October 2009 

Volume 12 Issue  12Volume 12 Issue  12Volume 12 Issue  12Volume 12 Issue  12    

This Month’s New Members /Letters to the Ed 4 

Editorial 5 

Minutes of 2008 AGM 6 

A Scene from 1955 8 

Wimborne Run/Sidmouth weekend 10 

Secretary’s Report 11 

Secretary’s Report (Continued) 12 

What’s On 13 

For Sale and Wanted (etc) 14 

Chairman’s Report 15 

• Clubnight activity:Clubnight activity:Clubnight activity:Clubnight activity:    

• Annual General MeetingAnnual General MeetingAnnual General MeetingAnnual General Meeting    

Inside….Inside….Inside….Inside….    

The Dorset Branch Newsletter is published on the first Wednesday of the 
month and sent by post to paid-up members. It is also available for free 
download from the Internet usually about 10 days before the clubnight. 

Next clubnight Next clubnight Next clubnight Next clubnight –––– Call My Bluff type Quiz Call My Bluff type Quiz Call My Bluff type Quiz Call My Bluff type Quiz    
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2009 D2009 D2009 D2009 D I N N ERI NNERI NNERI NNER     ANDANDANDAND  D D D DANCEANCEANCEANCE     

The arrangements for this year’s Dinner Dance have now been finalised and it will be 
held on 28th November at 7:00 for 7:30 at the Quality Hotel in Bournemouth. 
Rooms are available for £28 per person per night for bed and breakfast. Please 
make your arrangements yourself and mention the Morris Minor function. The ad-
dress is 47 Gervis Road, Eastcliff, Bournemouth, BH1 3DD. Phone 01202 316316 
The cost is £20.00 per head for club members (and partners) and £22.00 for non-
members. This includes the meal, wine on the table and live entertainment. The 
menu choices will be required at the time of booking and the forms are now available 
from Jacky or Laurie. Final numbers and payment will be required by the November 
clubnight please. – Full Menu is shown below, this time in a more readable font! 

Starter: 
Home made parsnip soup served with a chestnut cream and croutons 
Prawn and smoked salmon linguine 
Breaded brie with redcurrant and orange sauce 
Smooth chicken liver pate 
Mains: 
Traditional Roast Turkey – served with chipolatas, wrapped in bacon, season-
ing, cranberry sauce and 
gravy. 
Beef stroganoff with 
wild rice – steak cooked 
in a mushroom and pa-
prika, onion and mush-
room cream sauce 
Baked salmon with a pesto and parme-
san crust served on a bed of tomato and 
lime salsa 
Carmelised red onion and goats 
cheese tart with roasted mediterranean 
vegetables and a balsamic reduction 
(all main courses are served with sea-
sonal vegetables and potatoes) 

Puddings: 
Traditional Christmas Pudding, Irish 
cream Cheesecake, Festive apple and 
mixed berry Crumble, Home made Choco-
late Fudgecake 
Cheese platter 
Followed by: Freshly brewed coffee and 
after dinner mints.  

Your Club needs 
your support for 

this event 

Neville, being assertive 
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(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)    

2009 
 
7th October – Clubnight – AGM 
4th November – Clubnight -Call My Bluff type quiz 
14th November – Children in Need Run – Wimborne 
28th November – Dinner and Dance Quality Hotel, Bournemouth 
2nd December – Clubnight – Natter and Noggin. 
27th December – Mistletoe Meander 

2010 
16-18th April – Sidmouth Weekend – Royal Glen Hotel 
9-11th July – Dorset Branch Rally 

WWWWHATHATHATHAT ’’’’ SSSS  O O O ONNNN????     

http://www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk 

FFFFRON TRON TRON TRON T  C C C COVERSOVERSOVERSOVERS     

Can I make a general plea for your digital Morris Minor photo shots for the 
front cover of future newsletters. I am beginning to run out and I am sure 
you would like to see some of your own work on our newsletter. They should 
be (preferably) Morris Minor related, be ‘portrait’ orientation and of reasona-
bly good resolution. Thanks. Brian 

Outside the Appley Hotel, Isle of 
Wight 
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SSSS ECRE TARYECRE TARYECRE TARYECRE TARY ’’’’ SSSS  R R R R EPOR TEPOR TEPOR TEPOR T  ( ( ( ( CON T I NUEDCON T I NUEDCON T I NUEDCON T I NUED ))))     

MORRIS MINOR SPARES MORRIS MINOR SPARES MORRIS MINOR SPARES MORRIS MINOR SPARES ---- DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH     
Please order from;-John Bainbridge, 334 Bournemouth Road, Charlton Marshall 
Blandford, Dorset DT11 9NJ  Tel (01258) 458749. Or see at Club Meetings. (The 
stock list is shown on the website www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk) 

Norman J.Kimber 
D.S.A. Approved Driving Instructor 

Full theory training given 

Pass Plus Scheme Available 

Discounts for MMOC Club members 
Tel 01202 779092  Mobile 07889 461262 

Classics Monthly are going to do an article on him – so keep your eyes open for that. 
We went back and forth for the three days of the show in the Traveller knocking up 
almost 200 miles in the process! On the Sunday the Traveller also went onto the 
Classics Monthly stand and was used all day to demonstrate some new hydraulic 
ramps that have just come onto the market. She was going up and down all day 
long. Gary from Classics Monthly also had his Minor 4 door on the stand and we 
managed to find him a few of the bits he was looking for over the weekend. I man-
aged to buy one or two bits and bobs for the Austin engine whilst there amongst vari-
ous other vitally important purchases that I made over the 3 days we were there! I’m 
hoping to have the Austin on the Classics Monthly stand next year providing we have 
an engine in her by then, of course! I took 
along a bit of Dorset Branch regalia which I 
managed to sell as well as giving out quite a 
lot of Dorset Branch newsletters. Our friend 
Peter from Germany was there and was 
proudly wearing his Dorset Branch polo shirt! 
He needs a drivers side rear sliding front 
glass for his Traveller. If you have got one that 
is surplus to your requirements please could 
you let me know – thanks. 
By the time you read this we will have taken 
part in the 3 in 1 run and the Shaftesbury Car-
nival so I hope you all enjoyed it. Don’t forget 
to get your booking slips in for The Christmas Dinner and Dance and if you want to 
come along on the Devon weekend but haven’t got your name down yet I’m sure we 
can still squeeze you in. 
That’s about all from me for this month, so until next time, 
Happy Minoring 
Laurie.  
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WELDONE & A1 RECOVERY 

Mobile Car welding service and cars collected and 
delivered. Contact: 

Terry House 

07889 380760 or 
 evenings after 

6pm 01929 480260 

Radio Sales, Repairs & Servicing 
J. Fred Greenwood, MSc, 
MIM, C.Eng, NMTF 

G3ZJY 

91, Keyhaven Road, 

Milford on Sea 

Lymington, 

Hampshire 

SO41 0TF 

Email:jfg@tesco.net 

Tel: 01590 645872 

Welcome to the last newsletter in ‘Volume 12’. I hope you have enjoyed the 
first 12 issues with colour photos on the front page. This was introduced last 
November for the first time, with the full-colour newsletter being introduced the 
previous January. I must thank all the sponsors whose continued support for 
the club is much appreciated. Also, thanks again to our printer ‘Adding Value 
Solutions’ in Scotland, who always do an excellent, reliable (and economic) 
job for us. 
Apologies to you all for the lateness of the September newsletter. We thought 
we had done a good job getting if off to print before we went away on holiday 
on the bank-holiday weekend. The intention was to get the prints delivered to 
Des, but there were postal problems which delayed the whole process. 
 
I am grateful to a ‘policyholder’ whose insurance claim I investigated recently 
for allowing me to copy an interesting black and white framed photo hanging 
in his hall way. It is on the centre pages and see if you can have a stab at the 
location before reading the text at the bottom of the page. 
We have had further developments on the MOT front, following the slightly 
embarrassing discovery of loose nuts on the front suspension of our 4-door 
Minor, revealed in the July Editorial. Further anguish was caused in July by 
the discovery of a bit of corrosion on the sills of the 911, which was tucked up 
between the ‘bolt-on’ outer sills. The tin worm had been active for a while, but 
it was pointed out that it had got a bit worse than I thought. I had been putting 
off sorting out the rest of the bodywork which has a few bits of damage and 
rust to deal with. This was, however, the catalyst needed for this work to be 
commenced. I sent off the tax disc which had about 4 months to run and de-
clared it ‘Off Road’ to the DVLA. The rust had got hold of the ‘boxing sill’ which 
is similar to that on the Morris and is hidden under both the bolted sill and the 
outer sill (which is welded). The current state of play is that I am now starting 
to replace the sills on the nearside. Still quite a long way to go – the other side 
is as bad and is complicated by the presence of the oil cooler pipe which run 
between the outer and inner sills. 
Cheers for now, Brian. 
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2008 AGM M2008 AGM M2008 AGM M2008 AGM M I N U T E SI NU T E SI NU T E SI NU T E S     

Apologies: Jacky Wood, Ian Evans, Ray Driver, Des and Tina Waller, Steve and Mi-
chelle Brown, Steve and Carole Ford, Heather and Colin Curtis 
Minutes of Last Meeting. These had been printed in the current newsletter.  
President's Opening Remarks 
The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming everyone to the 2008 AGM and saying 
that the AGM was all about looking backward over the previous year and forwards to the 
new one He then handed over to the committee members for their reports. 
Secretary's Report 
The Secretary gave a brief summary of the past year's events and said that we started 
with the Christmas D & D closely followed by the Mistletoe Meander and the Plowman's 
Lunch event in January which was a new event this year. Another 'new' event was the 
Sidmouth Weekend which, whilst being affected by the weather was enjoyable. Sugges-
tions for venues next year are welcomed. Other events this year were the Aubrey Batt 
Run, IoW Rally, and the very successful '3 in 1' Run last weekend. He congratulated 
Vicki, Lyn, Chris and Margaret for taking part in the Race For Life in Poole. The National 
Rally excursion attended by a group of members was mentioned. Our own big events 
this year were the Beaulieu Spring Autojumble which achieved the goal of 60 cars to 
commemorate the 60th year of the Morris Minor. He gave his thanks to the Beaulieu 
Events team for their help and generosity in the planning of the event. Nick Palmer's car 
was featured in the literature and on the day. He also thanked Dave Daniels for the loan 
of the 'Mosquito' model for the display. The Branch Rally was a success despite the 
problems caused by the Gypsies and we had 130 cars attending. The decision to hold 
the Saturday night party in the café proved to be a good one. Also thanks were given to 
Bull Motif for the sponsorship this year. The Classics Monthly photoshoot was mentioned 
and this had brought valuable publicity to the Branch. He praised everyone who had won 
a prize with their car at events - in particular, Roger and Tony Ware. Also it was good to 
see Nick and Val Palmer's car used in connection with the Dorset Air Ambulance. He 
mentioned the sad loss of our friend and committee member Ron who was missed. 
There was a letter of thanks from his daughter, Lindsay in the current newsletter. Look-
ing ahead to next year, the Lord Mayor's Show preparations are well advanced and the 
D&D is planned for the 29th November, with the Mistletoe Meander just after Christmas. 
Treasurers Report 
Brian Wood was standing in for Jacky due to her recuperation from a recent operation. 
The summary accounts were printed in the current newsletter. The Spring Autojumble 
was our first major gathering of the year and we are awaiting the reimbursement of some 
of our expenses from the MMOC. The hospitality (tea/coffee) in the marquee was almost 
self supporting and the marketing materials and gifts were generously provided by Beau-
lieu. The Branch Rally was at risk of cancellation just prior to the weekend and we had 
incurred various costs in relation to the bags, trophies, guide books etc. Had it been can-
celled, we would have had to refund the entry fees and this would have incurred a signifi-
cant loss. On the day, the event broke even (excluding the surplus of £573.83 from 
cakes, bric a brac and raffle tickets). The other events are self supporting and the only 
one which is deliberately subsidised is the D&D where the Branch pays for the wine on 
the tables. A new gazebo (£189.00) was purchased and Brian Tilley was thanked for his 
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Good evening and wel-
come to this years AGM. 
Its hard to believe that an-
other year has gone and 
that this month we’re 
celebrating Louise’s first 
birthday already. I hope 
you all enjoyed last 
months Antiques Road-
show evening with Phil. 
Next month is going to be 
“Call my Bluff” hosted by 
your president, Graham 
Jarvis. 
We have been busy over 
the last month. We at-

tended the annual Frogham Country Fayre on Bank Holiday Saturday followed 
by the Wimborne St Giles Fayre on the Sunday and, of course, Verwood Rus-
tic Fayre on the Monday. All three events are well worth attending despite the 
fact that we had to eat our sandwiches in the rain again on the Sunday! Louise 
has taken a particular fancy to the Tweenies and we did manage to pick up a 
few bits over the weekend on various bric-a-brac stalls and car boots stalls.  
The following weekend saw us all heading to the Isle of Wight for 4 days for 
the annual Isle of Wight branch rally. This would be Louise’s first holiday!  It’s 
a good job we had decided to take both Morris’s, as the amount of stuff we 
had to take wouldn’t have fitted in 1 car. We managed to find a very nice bed 
and breakfast in Shanklin called the Appley Hotel who were very child friendly 
and had decent parking for both of the Minors. The hotel next door but one 
had seven Minors’ on their driveway that turned out to be the contingent from 
the Surrey, Hants Border branch. On the Saturday we all met up at Haven-
street for the usual Saturday road run – this year to Sandown Zoo. The Sun-
day saw an excellent turnout of vehicles with well over 130 cars of all makes 
and models in attendance. Louise enjoyed her first ever train ride on the Isle of 
Wight steam railway from Havenstreet. They really do make a first class job at 
the restoration of the carriages. I made a couple of small purchases from the 
Autojumble stalls and won a new toaster in the raffle! We decided against vis-
iting Osborne House on the Monday as it would have been too boring for 
Louise so we went to Godshill Model Village which she seemed to enjoy enor-
mously. All in all a very nice weekend and one we look forward to every year. 
The Beaulieu Autojumble was the next event on the calendar. Nev and I went 
along to help out Bryan Gostling on the National MMOC stall. Nev also took Al-
bert along to the Classics Monthly stand where he attracted a great deal of in-
terest. Most people had never seen a soft topped Morris 8 Series E before and 

SSSS ECRE TARYECRE TARYECRE TARYECRE TARY ’’’’ SSSS  R R R R EPOR TEPOR TEPOR TEPOR T     Photos by Lawrie Blewer 

Nick Palmer enjoys the Verwood Rustic Fayre 
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DISCOUNT FOR CLUB 

MEMBERS  

(MUST SHOW CARD) 

The Annual Wimborne and Shaftesbury Carni-
val Run will have taken place by the time you 
read this – so hopefully there will be some pho-
tographs in the next newsletter. I trust that it 
was the usually successful event. 

DAVID SMITH MOTORS 
Est 1978 

21 TELFORD ROAD, FERNDOWN, INDUS-

TRIAL ESTATE, WIMBORNE, DORSET 

BH21 7QS. TEL: 01202 871858 

MoTs Cars & Motorcycles 

ALL CLASSIC VEHICLES WELCOME 
Welding – All Types 

Brake Improvements Engine Rebuilds 

Threads Repaired Parts Made, Fabricated, 
Milled or Turned 

From £22 
per hour 

Only Historic Vehicles– Austin, 
Ford, Morris, MG, Riley, Rover, 
Sunbeam, Triumph, VW Beetle, 

Wolseley 
+ BSA, Indian, and Matchless 

Motorcycles 
01202 881499   07713 948631 

O.H.V. Engineering 
Wimborne 

Plans are coming together nicely for a return visit to the Royal Glen Hotel in Sid-
mouth for a weekend next Spring (16-18th April). Nev has made a booking for those 
who have expressed interest. Additional entries still welcome, please let Neville or 
Jacky know as soon as possible so that your place can be confirmed.  The cost will 
be £66 per person per night (two nights) for half board. Jacky will be collecting your 
savings so that you can spread the cost (again as per last time). Deposits of £10 per 
person need to be received by January Clubnight and final payments by February 
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Test Valley (Insurances) Ltd.,Test Valley (Insurances) Ltd.,Test Valley (Insurances) Ltd.,Test Valley (Insurances) Ltd.,Independent 
Insurance Consultants 

23, Market Place, 
Romsey, 
Hants, SO51 8NA Telephone: (01794) 512034 

                               515718 
Fax:            (01794) 830231 
E-mail: test.valley@btconnect.com 

conversion job to make it fit inside the van. Other improvements were carried out to the 
Van including a new front wing, a roof sign and some refurbished 'van' wheels to replace 
the saloon ones currently fitted. Charitable donations made this year were, £173 to Marie 
Curie (£110 from blind auction and £63 from branch member, Helena Carr), £60 to Can-
cer Relief - Race for Life and £60 to 'Spring' Charity. There were breakdowns of the indi-
vidual trading accounts for inspection if anyone wished to look. There were no questions. 
Chairman’s Report 
John commenced his report by saying that most of the things about the year had already 
been said. He passed on sincere thanks for the support for all the events throughout the 
year and asked for new ideas for events and clubnights etc from the floor. The advertise-
ments for the newsletter were now due for renewal 
Committee Elections 
Graham Jarvis (President) thanked the Committee for all their efforts over the past year. 
The new Committee Nominations were as follows: 
Chairman: John Jenkinson - prop Sue Blewer, sec Chris Tilley 
Secretary: Laurie Blewer - prop Val Palmer, sec Mike Sheppard 
Treasurer: Jacky Wood - prop Sue Blewer, sec Val Palmer 
Membership Secretary: Des Waller  - prop Margaret Pateman, sec Rosemary Bainbridge 
Events/H & S – Neville Gerry – prop Val Palmer, sec Vernon Goodwin  
Newsletter/Website Editor: Brian Wood – prop Vicki Blewer, sec Chris Tilley  
All elections carried on a show of hands. 
Any Other Business: 
John Jenkinson thanked John and Rosemary for their efforts in running the parts opera-
tion and Richard Cyster for the regalia sales. 
Sue Blewer proposed that the 07-08 accounts be accepted. Dave Walker seconded this 
and this was agreed on a show of hands. 
Brian Tilley asked how many members there were (prior to renewal). There were cur-
rently 153 meaning that the majority do not attend the clubnights. Was there a reason for 
this? Brian Tilley asked if it would be worth polling the members who do not come to find 
out why not?. John and Brian gave the reply that the membership is spread fairly wide 
geographically and there are only a certain number within a reasonable travelling dis-
tance for an evening out. Also others have work commitments and other activities on a 
Wednesday.  
Dave Walker commented that he was aware that a National Classic Car Club has 
'borrowed' some ideas from our web site. 
AGM closed at 21:00pm. 
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The date is 1955 and the location is Brading on the Isle of Wight and the quaintly named 
“Bull Ring” . There is a clue on the sign post which is probably too small to read in this photo, 
which says “A3055 Ventnor and Ryde”. I wonder where the Lowlight (NUA 934 –not an IoW 
number) is now? Looks like the driver has picked up his prescription and is glancing in that 
wing mirror to check out the non-existent traffic prior to pulling out. Identification of the two 
pre-war cars is a bit of a challenge as they are mostly obscured by the bus stop/ street light.
The rear one looks suspiciously like a motorcycle sidecar with the top rolled up? 
An unusual feature, that would be unthinkable now, is the Bus Stop in the middle of the road. 
Perhaps the family on the pavement are waiting for the Southern Vectis to take them down to 
Sandown for a day on the beach.  
(I ought to point out that I have discovered that this photo is available from Francis Frith and the web ad-
dress is: http://www.francisfrith.com/brading/photos/the-bull-ring-c1955_B175010/) 


